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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Dundurn Spray Park Open 
11:00  AM - 7:00 PM                                  

See Poster pg 4 

June 2 & 3 
Wilson Museum Opens 

12:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

June 6 
Wellness Clinic           

Lions Rm - Community Hall 

8:30 am - 10:00 am 

June 11 
Town Council Meeting            

Dundurn Town Office                   

6:00 pm 
 

June 12 Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8:00 am 

June 13 

Lions Meeting 

Lions Club Room 

Community Hall 

7:30 pm 

June 16 
Sunshine Meadows 

Family Fun Day 

11:00 am - 3:00 pm 

405 Prairie View Drive 

June 15 & 16 
Hanley Ag Fair - Hanley SK 

Visit our Neighbouring town for 

a weekend of fun. Go to 

hanleyagsociety.ca for event 

calendar 

Highlight - Lawnmower Race & 

Burnout Competition 

8:00 pm Friday Night! 

Slo-Pitch Tournament 

Jewelry Draw 

June 16 
4-H Achievement Day 

Hanley Ag Fair 

Hanley Fair Grounds 

See pg 18 

NO BINGO 
Bingo 

Postponed till July 

New Venue - Wilson Museum 
 

 

DUNDURN’S 
JULY 1 CELEBRATION! 

 

 
Pancake Breakfast  
Dundurn Community Centre 

8:00 am - 10:30 am 

See Poster Page 6 

Schedule of Events 
See Poster Page 7 

Some members of the New 
Sports Centre Steering Com-
mittee met May 29th, to review 
fundraising plans for the new 
facility in town. The Steering 

Committee is a diverse group of 
Town, RM, and Shields residents 
who met at the community meet 
& greet in March and are now at 
the point of creating various 
fundraising initiatives and con-
tacting potential donors to raise 
the funds needed to start the 
new rink. 

At this meeting the committee 
were finalizing the details for 
their first fundraiser, which is a 
chili cook-off with cabaret and 

silent auction with a tentative 
date set in July. 

Any volunteers that are         
interested in helping to get a 
new Sports Centre in Dundurn 
are welcome to join the com-
mittee at anytime or offer to 
lend a hand any way they can.  

Keep a watch for upcoming 
event details. For more infor-
mation Contact Matt via email 
aj975@gmail.com or the town 
office.  

GATHERING  IDEAS 

FOR THE NEW 

SPORTS CENTRE 

By  

Glenda Pryor 
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LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of the month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Classified Ad 

$30.00 for 6 months 

or  

$50.00 / year 
 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

MAYOR- PER VINDING  

Hello again, 

How time 
does fly. 
Here we are 
at the end of 

May. 

We did some                    
re-considering on Council 
and decided to invest in a 
digital speed sign. There 
have been some         
complaints about      
speeding in Town and 
Council feels that      
something needs to be 
done to curtail the        
speeding. This sign can be 
positioned in various      
places and will be helpful 
in reminding speeders to 
slow down. There has 
been quite a bit of      

speeding on Railway Ave. 
and Third St. It is not 
pleasant to watch some 
one speed through the 
stop signs with little regard 
for road safety. Please 
slow down while in Town. 

We had the public       
meeting regarding the new 
Official Community Plan 
and the new Zoning Bylaw. 
It went well and there was 
some positive dialogue. 

Council has made the    
decision to have all       
individually titled land,   
regardless of the lots   
abutting each other,      
assessed separately for 
2019.  

Canada Day is coming up 
so if you wish to be in the 

parade contact the Town 
Office. If you would like to 
help out in any way with 
the festivities please    
contact the Town Office.  

The Steering Committee 
for the new Sports Centre 
is up and running and 
have had their third    
meeting. They are going to 
be starting fundraising      
activities so watch for   
details.  

The Skate Park ground 
breaking is coming up. By 
the time you are reading 
this, it may have             
happened.  

Until next time, have a 
great day, eh? 

The go-to family meal guide 
to prepare tasty, satisfying 

beef dishes in the slow 
cooker with more than 150 
recipes sure to please      
anyone—making dinner 
hassle-free and deliciously 
diverse every night. 

A wide range of flavors to 
choose from, classics such 
as Yankee Pot Roast and 
French Dip Sandwiches to 
more exotic dishes like Beef 
Biryani, you’ll always have 
something new and savory 
to try for dinner. 

Pig just LOVES attention. In 
fact, he's a great, bit SHOW-
OFF. But when ANOTHER star 
appears at the photo shoot, Pig 
doesn't like it. No, Pig doesn't 
like it at ALL... 

Based on Stephen King's 1986 
novel, this terrifying clown 
movie builds "It’s fright from 
fear "It' self. 

June 9 (Sat) & June 10 (Sun) 
9:00 am - 7:00 pm 
106 CLARK STREET 
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STUDENT 4 HIRE 

CULTURE CLUB 2019 

To book your job - call or text 

Georgia 306-203-9626 or Melissa 306-261-5289 

THE GREAT CANADIAN 

TOUR 

“LA GRANDE TRAVERSEE” 

——————————- 
By 

Glenda Pryor 

It started six years ago! An idea, 
founded by Laurent Brisebois, a     
francophone teacher in Greater     
Vancouver.  His mission: for students 
in  French Immersion schools through-
out Canada to bike across our country 
to learn, explore, and to celebrate the 
importance of having a healthy life-
style.  It started with a small group, 
one truck, and one trailer. Today it has 
grown to hundreds of cyclists,         
travelling across six provinces cover-
ing more than 2000 km in thirty days.  

The student’s range between 12 and 
17 years of age.  On May 12

th
 the 

group stopped in Dundurn for a    
scheduled 20 km rest and to fuel up 
with a healthy snack before continuing 
their journey to Regina, where they will 
spend the night. The group will then 
travel by bus from Regina to               
Penetanguishene ON before          
continuing on their biking journey. 

Every five days a new group takes part 
in the tour, all coming from different 

parts of Canada.  Travelling with them 
in six units are 11 drivers, 2 cooks who 
prep the snacks and RCMP escort. 
Various French Immersion Schools in 
Canada act as hosts by providing shel-
ter for the night and feeding the group 
supper. 

The  La Grande Traversee tour started 
in Victoria British Columbia on April 
30

th
  and will end in Charlottetown PEI 

on June 16
th
.  
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Gee‘s Design 
Gee‘s Design 

BUSY DAY FOR FREE DUMP DAY 

Floyd Archibald greeted everyone with his usual banter on May 12th for 
Dundurn’s Free Dump Day when town residents took advantage of 
cleaning up of their property on the annual event.  

The transfer station was so busy that the town’s Public Works            
Supervisor, Trevor Richmond, came in to assist Floyd with directing  
people to where they had to take their trash. 

“Approximately 140 trips were made to the dump from the town that 
filled over three 40-yard bins and even they had to be punched down 
over 8 times in each one to fit all the garbage”, said Eileen Prosser from 
the town office.   
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GDB Imaging 

Photography and Photographic Services 
& 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 
www.smalltownart.ca 

smalltownart@sasktel.net  

Town of Dundurn like us on     

DUNDURN FIRE DEPT                            
&  

FIRST RESPONDERS        
STATS 

 

January 1 to May 31 

Medical: 25 

Fire:  4 

MVC:  5 
If you would like to be added to the program call 306-492-2202  

June 6, 2018 
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A t t e n t i o n   

 

RM of Dundurn  

&                         

Dundurn Residents 
 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn? 

There is a 24 hour Control Burn Reporting 

Line.  Your report will be entered into the 

CAD reporting system at the Provincial 

Dispatch Center and will help reduce  

unnecessary responses.   

This line is monitored 365 days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note:   

If you have reported a control burn and it 

becomes out of control 

call 911  
and please inform them that you have a 

reported controlled burn that has now 

become out of control.   

We also ask that you provide this            

information locally, during regular      

business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

****** 

After Hours & Weekends             

please  contact 

****** 

Ryan Bradley 

306-262-6325 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 

****** 

 

I M P O R T A N T !  

If you do not report a controlled burn 

and the Fire Department is dispatched, 

you will be invoiced  

for the response to your location 

T H E  D U N D U R N  T I M E S  
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The Town of Dundurn’s newest      

neighbourhood, Sunshine Meadow’s, 

launched their official Grand Opening 

on May 23 with a realtor open house.  

It was bumper to bumper parking when 

realtors, Elizabeth Irving from Boyes 

Group Realty Inc. and Shawn Johnson 

from RE/MAX, arranged the open 

house which saw over 114 different 

realtor professionals come into town to 

view the parade of homes, park and 

lake.  

Realtors commented favourably on the 

competitive house prices offered and 

noted the quality construction and    

finishing details that ensured a new 

home owner many years of proud   

ownership.  

Development owners, Brian Collins, 

Brendan Connolly and Rob Gable 

were on hand to answer any questions 

and to talk about further development 

plans for entry level homes and town-

houses.  

The developers, who also own the 

popular Bachas Restaurant in Puerto 

Vallarta, Mexico and the famous 

Ruth’s Chris Steak House’s in Alberta 

offered their guests a special Ruth’s 

Chris steak BBQ lunch after their tour 

of the show homes. 

Sunshine Meadow’s marketing       

director, Roger Grona from Firebird 

Marketing, was impressed with the turn 

out and pleased to let those in the  

industry know the town is ready for 

both commercial and residential 

growth.   

A Family Fun Day Open House will be 

held on Sat. June 16, to show the   

parade of homes to anyone that would 

like to stop in. There will be activities, 

treats and Live on location 92.9 The 

Bull and 98 Cool, all are welcome.  

GRAND OPEN HOUSE 

EVENT  

A SUCCESS! 

 

Submitted by: 

Betty Blackstone 

Owner Brian Collins  tends to the steaks Realtors vehicles lined the streets of Sunshine Meadows 
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Gee‘s Design 
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C H I L D  C A R E  C E N T R E  

It was a month at Dundurn         
Elementary School filled with   
growing happiness and giving to 
our larger community! 

We showed respect for our        
environment by picking up garbage 
throughout the town. 

Teachers from our school, hosted 
teachers from another school, who 
were interested in our outdoor 
learning space. We shared how we 
use the outdoor space to enhance 
student engagement and learning.  

Vera & Werner Falk and Erin    
Bentley joined the grade three 
class to share stories about     
compassion and giving to the   
Cancer Clinic. Vera & Werner    
explained how they work together 
to create piles of quilts. Erin told us 
how she gives the blankets to   
comfort families dealing and coping 
with cancer. The students          
described how they raised money 
by selling candy grams and gave 
the money to the Falk's so that 
they could make more blankets.  

Students ‘Jumped Rope for Heart’ 
to raise funds for the Heart & 

Stroke Foundation. Cut out paper 
hearts with students’ intentions 
were placed on our gym walls. “I’m 
jumping for my grandpa.” 
“Grandma I’m so sorry you are 
sick. You are the best.” “I’m     
jumping for the Humboldt Broncos.” 
So far we have raised over $4000 
dollars and the amount is still   
growing.  

June promises to be a fun filled 
month with celebrations, field trips 
and preparing for the next school 
year. Our grade six class will join 
Hanley’s grade six class to do   
various transition activities to     
develop relationships for next year. 
Thank-you to Hanley for hosting a 
BBQ to welcome our grade six   
students.  

Our bell schedule will change next 
year to align with our sister 
schools. The start time will be the 
same at 8:55 and the day will end 
at 3:07. Please refer to our school 
webpage for further details         
regarding the school 
(www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn).  As 
well, contact us at the school with 
any questions or concerns that you 

may have. 

———————————————- 

June 1 - @ Hanley – Track and 
Field Meet/ Play Day (including 
Kindergarten) 

June 4  - Volunteer Appreciation 
Celebration  

June 4  - Booster Juice Sale – SCC 
sponsored 

June 7  - Year End Band             
Celebration (1:00) 

June 8 - Pizza Lunch              
School Snack Program 

June 15 - Pre-K Last Day 

June 21 - Bike Rodeo 

June 22 - Try-all-athon                
(no Kindergarten) 

June 27 - Kindergarten Graduation 
(am) 

June 27 - Grade 6 Farewell (pm)  

June 27 - Last Day of School for 
Students – Term 3 Progress      
Report  

Have a wonderful summer! 

DUNDURN ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL  - CHERYL SHIELDS 

http://www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn
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Saskatchewan has 
submitted 11 projects 
to the Government of 
Canada’s Low      
Carbon Economy 
Fund, which includes 

$1.4 billion for provinces and territories 
that have signed the Pan-Canadian 
Framework on Clean Growth and   
Climate Change. This includes $62 
million of federal funding earmarked 
for Saskatchewan and supported by 
Saskatchewan taxpayers. 
 
Saskatchewan didn’t sign the           
Pan-Canadian Framework because it 
prescribes a national approach to   
carbon pricing – a federal tax that 
most Saskatchewan people and     
businesses are against. We are     
committed to reducing emissions, and 
we don’t need a carbon tax to achieve 
that. 
 
The projects we’ve put forward for 
consideration will reduce greenhouse 
gas emissions by an estimated 188 
million tonnes from energy and power 
production, water, forests and          
agriculture. 
 
Our made-in-Saskatchewan Climate 
Change Strategy is designed to make 
our province more resilient to the     
climatic, economic and policy impacts 
of climate change; and we look        
forward to the federal government 
working with us on projects that will 
actually reduce emissions. 

The Governments of Canada and   
Saskatchewan have signed a bilateral 
agreement outlining how the province 
plans to invest its share of targeted 
federal health care funding. We will 

invest in a range of initiatives to       
expand home and community care, as 
well as mental health and addiction 
services. These include: 

Establishing Community Health      
Centres and teams to shift the delivery 
of care from hospitals into community 
settings; 

Improved access to palliative and    
end-of-life care to provide care at the 
right place, by the right providers, at 
the right time; 

Improving mental health services for 
youth through targeted training       
programs; 

Expanding internet-delivered cognitive 
behavioral therapy services; and 

Improving mental health services and 
supports for children, youth and      
families, through increased capacity 
for diagnosis and treatment. 

Nurses are highly valued members of 
the health care team, and their       
contributions are key to quality care for 
Saskatchewan residents. The number 
of nurses in Saskatchewan is now 
higher than it has ever been with 3,700 
more nurses providing services today 
than in 2007. 
 
In total, more than 16,000 nurses are 
licensed to practice in the province, 
including registered nurses, registered 
psychiatric nurses, nurse practitioners, 
and licensed practical nurses. While 
we are pleased with this growth, we 
continue to work with partners to    
recruit for vacant positions across the 
province. 

Whether you’re a family heading back 
to your favorite park to unwind, or an 

adventure-seeker looking to explore, 
every provincial park has a unique   
experience as well as a variety of   
programs, events and activities to 
keep busy. 
 
Learn to Camp is designed to         
introduce beginner campers to skills 
and activities that are useful for a   
successful and memorable camping 
experience.  

 
A new Camp-Easy, Equipped Camp-
ing program is being offered at Echo 
Valley, Buffalo Pound and Pike Lake 
Provincial Parks. These unique       
accommodations are a great option for 
families, first-time campers hoping to 
experience the outdoors or anyone 
who does not own camping          
equipment. 
 
The Ministry of Parks, Culture and 
Sport continues to invest in provincial 
park facilities and infrastructure to   
provide the best experience possible 
for visitors. With planned expenditures 
of more than $11 million for capital 
projects and maintenance in 2018-19, 
total investment in parks capital      
facilities and infrastructure since 2007 
will reach $110 million. 
 
If you’re planning to spend some time 
in our parks, keep an eye out for     
provincial fire bans and advisories. A 
complete listing of all affected         
provincial parks and recreation sites 
can be found 
at www.tourismsaskatchewan.com/
places-to-go/provincial-parks/fire-
restrictions. 

MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

The Dundurn Library Board would like to sincerely 

Thank all those who supported the steak night     

fundraiser on April 21.  We would like to 

acknowledge all those who attended, those who 

donated raffle prizes, and everyone who             

contributed in any way to the success of the 

event. It was wonderful to see so much community 

support for our local library! 

http://esfsecev-ty3013
http://esfsecev-ty3013
http://esfsecev-ty3013
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Since the nice   
weather of spring and 
summer finally hit us, 

the month of May seems to be racing 
by us. Once again, this is the time of 
year for school visits, field trips, track 
and field practices, and spring activi-
ties inside and outside the school. 

We are fortunate to continue to have 
many comments come in to the office 
about what great students we have 
here at our school. I love to be        
reminded of that fact and want to make 
sure you as parents of our Hanley and 
Dundurn community’s areas hear it as 
well. From Work Experience           
placements, to sporting events, to 
guest speakers, to visitors in the 
school, we hear so many good things 
about how the kids conduct them-
selves and that we should be proud. 
We are and continue to be happy to 
work with them. 

Plans for graduation continue to move 
forward as well as preparations for 
students’ lives after grade 12. If you 
have some questions about courses 
that we can help answer, or have 
some developments about future plans 

that you’d like to share, we’d always 
love to hear about what the students 
are planning on doing once their lives 
here move on. I continue to update the 
bulletin boards in the high school wing 
upstairs with program information and 
links or information for scholarships 
and bursaries. It takes some time to 
apply for most of them – students need 
to be proactive and start early. 

Congratulations to our Drama club that 
had another great year and such good 
reviews at Provincials again this year. 
They received a number of awards and 
once again were lucky to see some 
great productions from other high 
school students. While they did not 
walk away with the provincial title this 
year, I do believe they gave a            
provincial-grade performance! Way to 
go, Mrs. Griffin, Mr. Hutchinson and 
the cast and crew! We’re very proud of 
you all! 

The last athletics season of the year is 
wrapping up in the next couple weeks 
as track and field conference day was 
last week and Districts are at the end 
of this week. It’s the last sports season 
in our school each year and it         

coincides with Elementary Track & 
Field and Play Day for the K-6 running 
June 1st . 

We’re preparing to present our    
Learning 4 Life presentation about our 
School Goals around Literacy that we 
present to the division each year at the 
end of May. Our school-wide reading 
plans as well as many cross-school 
interactions between class activities 
and reading groups have made strides 
in student reading results that will   
benefit students in their upcoming 
years of school work as well as their 
future career choices. 

I’d like to encourage all the students to 
make all the effort needed to finish 
strong this year and if they have final 
exams, to give themselves lots of time 
to study.  

Well, that’s all for now. For further   
information and up-dates from the  
students and classrooms, check out 
our school website at                    
http:// blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/. As  
always, Mr. Anderson and I would love 
to talk to you if you have time to drop 
by the office or give us a call. Take 
care and I’ll talk to you soon. 

HANLEY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL  - CHRIS TUCKER 

GRADUATION 

 

JUNE 8 

 

FINAL EXAMS 

GRADES 10 - 12 

JUNE 22 - 27 

 

LAST DAY OF  

CLASSES 

& REPORT CARDS 

JUNE 27 

GRADE 10 - 12 

REPORT CARD 

JUNE 29 

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/
http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/
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Religion 

Blackstrap Covenant 

Church 

Sunday 

10:00 am 

Dundurn  

Community Hall 

St. George Chapel 

Roman Catholic 

5:00 pm Sunday 

& 

All Denomination 
Protestant 

6:30 pm Sunday 

17 Wing Det Dundurn 

Dundurn Gospel 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

Dundurn United 

Church 

Sunday 

11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 
No Services in July 

Pleasant Point    

Mennonite 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

DUNDURN UNITED CHURCH - REVEREND ANDREW APPLEDORE 

Spring is one of my favourite times of 

the year. It is also a busy time of the 

year.  Once the risk of frost is over 

gardeners are soon out planting their 

vegetables and flower gardens and 

when the ground is ready farmers are 

busy seeding their fields. It doesn’t 

take long for the prairies to come back 

to life once winter has released its cold 

grip on the earth.   Nature is truly    

remarkable. 

To celebrate the onset of Spring the 

Dundurn United Church held a craft 

and bake sale aptly called Spring Fling 

and the Hanley United Church held its 

annual Mother’s Day tea serving angel 

food cake and strawberries of course! 

In April and May, we also welcomed 

four young children into the community 

of faith through Baptism. These     

baptism services, held in Dundurn and 

Hanley, were a celebration of new life, 

of God’s love for all, and of the joy and 

blessing these young children bring to 

their families.   

As we head into June summer is now 

on everyone’s minds. In the coming 

weeks grade 12 grads will begin 

across the province and it won’t be 

long before school will be winding up 

for another year.  The United Church 

will also be taking a break in the     

summer months. There will be no   

worship services held during July and 

the first two Sundays in August.    

Worship will resume on Sunday      

August 19
th
.  Please, note the change 

of time for services. Beginning August 

19
th
 worship in Dundurn will           

commence at 9:30 A.M and in Hanley 

worship will start at 11:15 A.M. 

On behalf of the Dundurn United 

Church I wish you all an enjoyable 

summer whether you are taking      

holidays, or going to the lake on    

weekends, or just spending time at 

home. May your summer be one of 

rest, relaxation and fun spent with   

family and friends. 

Peace and Blessings 
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Eating Establishments 

Big Mur’s Tavern 
 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2369 

Friday Night’s Steak  

Supper 

 

 

Slice 

110-A Gov’t Rd 

306-492-3116 

Pizza Takeout 

11 am– Midnight 

Mon - Sunday 

 

 

 

Little Wok 

Vietnamese &        

Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Dundurn SK 

Mon to Fri 11am - 

7pm 

Sat & Sun 4pm - 

7pm 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

Mountainview Gas 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2666 

7am - 8 pm 
_____________________________ 

The Coffee Ranch 

209 1st St 

Hanley SK 

306-544-3000 

O’Hanley’s Den 

109 Lincoln St 

Hanley SK 

Eat in or Take Out 

306-544-1000 

11 am - 10pm 

(closing hr may 

change to later - to 

be determined ) 

http://www.tourismsaskatoon.com 

 

Our provincial parks offer a wide variety of summer       

recreation, from fishing in the pristine waters of northern 

Saskatchewan, wakeboarding at Lake Diefenbaker, to 

splashing in a heated public pool and with well-maintained 

courses and more days of sunlight than you can shake a 

club at, there’s no place like Saskatchewan’s Provincial 

Parks to tee off. 

The Hanley 4-H Beef Club consists of 

17 members. The purpose of our club 

is to learn about agriculture, raise a 

beef project and be part of our      

community. 

The Hanley 4-H beef club had a great 

year of learning! Some of the        

highlights were the Co-op feed mill 

tour, where we learned how livestock 

feed is manufactured. The Model 

Meats tour where we learned about 

beef processing, and the Saskatche-

wan Beef Expo cattle show, where we 

exhibited our 4-H projects. We are 

proud to say that we took home Grand 

Champion Steer and Heifer! We     

recently held our annual                     

Demonstration Day at Haaland’s farm, 

we practiced all of the events that will 

be taking place at our Achievement 

day in Hanley.  

We would like to invite you to our 

Achievement day, where we will be 

showcasing our projects at the Hanley 

Ag. Fair on June 16th. Watch us in the 

tent at the south end of the Fair 

Grounds. Keep an eye out for the  

Hanley 4-H Beef Club float in the    

parade on the Friday evening prior. 

We also invite you to the 4-H Junior 

Ag. Showcase at Prairieland Park in 

Saskatoon, SK from July 7th- 9th 

where we will be competing against 

other 4-H clubs in our Region. We will 

be selling our steers we raised on July 

9th. If you or your business is            

interested in purchasing a steer or 

supporting youth in agriculture, please 

contact the club.  

HANLEY 4-H BEEF 

CLUB 

Submitted by: 

Callie Steen & Kylie Willms 
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C L A S S I F I E D  A D S  

Thall’s Service 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

Journeyman Automotive 

Service Technicians 

thalls@sasktel.net 

Augustina’s Electrolysis 

Permanent Hair Removal 

Free Consultation 

306-262-1224 

Augustina Tremblay 

Certified Electrologist 

South Country Estates 

RM of Dundurn 

Sunshine Garden Spirits 

Beginner Sculpture Classes 

Call Deborah Boehm 

306-492-2187 

Notary Public Services 

Walter D. Litke 

Notary Public 

306-220-9006 

Witness Documents 

Certify True Copy of Original 

Consent for Child’s Care 

Power of Attorney            

Documents 

Homestead Act Certificate 

Affidavits/Declarations/

Affirmations 

Child Care Centre  

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

306-492-2135 Ext 4266 

Military & Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Located at 

17 Wing - Det Dundurn 

 

Childcare 

Available in Dundurn 

Call Laura 

306-492-2078 

Investors Group 

Kam Barteski 

B. Comm, Consultant 

306-260-7189 

Cell 

306-955-9190 

Business 

Investors Group Financial 

Services Inc. 

Grasswood Park Esso 

Hwy 11 South 

306-373-1888 

Saskatoon SK 

Truck Stop - Parking - WiFi 

Smitty’s Restaurant 

6am - 10pm 

Everyday 

306-374-7266 

—————————- 

Husky Gas Station & 

Vern’s Pizza Place 

Food - Snacks - Gas 

1610 11th St West 

Saskatoon SK 

306-664-8800 

—————————— 

Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Hwy 11 South 

Dundurn SK 

Groceries - Gas - ATM 

Liquor - Lotto - Bait 

306-492-4911 

——————————— 

Trailbreak Esso 

703 Lincoln St & Hwy 11 S 

Hanley SK 

Fuel - Café - Snacks - Lotto 

306-544-2526 

 

Riel Trail Building  

Supplies Inc. 

All your building needs  

& more 

www.RTBS.ca 

Hwy 11 S & Tamke Road 

306-373-7827 

GDB Imaging 

Gary Boehm 

306-492-2187 

306-371-8855 - Cell 

smalltownart@sasktel.net 

www.smalltownart.ca 

DM REMAX 

Dominic Montpetit 

306-717-8321 

domwithremax@gmail.com 

Blackstrap Heating 

Phil Sarich 

306-380-3113 

blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

——————————- 

BRP Mobile 

HD Mechanic & Excavating 

306-492-7857 

Landscaping, Backfilling, 

Piles, Driveways, Topsoil, 

Irrigation, Trenching, Gravel, 

Sod & Snow Removal 

—————————— 

DH Plumbing 

Dale Sander 

306-260-3456 

Your Local Plumber 

     Service & Repairs to all 

your plumbing, heating, AC 

& Oil Furnaces 

New Installation on furnaces, 

boilers, plumbing, & AC 

Sewer cleaning call 

Drain Away 

306-651-3211 

 

Strive Construction 

Residential / Commercial 

Concrete 

306-380-7111 

Sidewalks / Driveways 

ICF Foundations 

Skidsteer Services 

—————————— 

Tall Trenching 

Dave 

306-229-8402 

Supply & Installation of    

water pipeline and natural 

gas supply lines 

Over 30 YRS Experience 

Waylyn SIGNS 

waylynsigns@sasktel.net 

306-291-9474 

All kinds of signs: Cedar, 

Plywood, Aluminum,      

Magnetic, Coroplast, Decals, 

Logo’s & Graphics 

Down Sizing Garage Sale 

106 Clark Street 

Saturday, June 9 &  

Sunday June 10              

9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

CONSULTING 

DAY CARE 

DAY CARE 

FUEL & CONVENIENCE 

HARDWARE / LUMBER 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

REALTY SIGNAGE 

CLASSIFIED AD  

PLACEMENT AS SHOWN 

$30.00 FOR 6 MO’s OR  

$50.00 FOR A YEAR 

SERVICES 

SERVICES 

BEAUTY 

CLASSES 

FINANCIAL 

GARAGE SALE 
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